Headteachers: Mrs P Ayliffe & Mrs S Stepney

Mayfield Primary School

Warwick Road, Cambridge, CB4 3HN

Telephone: 01223 712127

E-mail: office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.mayfield.cambs.sch.uk



Autumn Term Newsletter No. I I Wednesday 27th November 2019

Headteacher Awards

Akim, Elliot, Evie, Florence B, Jay, Kayla, Livvy, Maria, Tomasz, Tristan J

Core Value Awards

Alfie, Benjamin, Bill, Freddy, Isaac, Roee, Rudy DP, Ruiwen, Sophie, Stephen, William D

Primary Mathematics Challenge

Well done to all those in Year 5 and 6 who took part in the above challenge. The children all worked super hard, and will be bringing home certificates in either Bronze, Silver or Gold.



Attendance Aardvark Annabelle will be visiting 5B this week. Meanwhile, Arthur will be having a rest in the Headteachers' office.



Housekeeping Hamish
Hamish is visiting 4T this week. They kept their class clean and tidy last week.

Eco-Club Notes

Mayfield pupil eco- council met last week and the following points were raised:

- Y6 pupils are to start a litter picking club on Thursday lunchtimes. Any pupils are welcome to help.
- Green Procurement we will be looking at a Green Procurement policy to present to Governors.
- Curriculum we have started checking where we cover Eco-topics in our curriculum already.
- A Year 6 Pupil has been collecting pens from each classroom at school for recycling for nearly a year now.

Lost Property - increasing in volume

Please can everyone make sure that items belonging to your child are **clearly labelled with their name** and if possible class. It is becoming increasingly difficult for our volunteer to return items as they are not named. Items in the lost property cupboard which are not claimed after 3 weeks are donated to charity.

We are lucky enough to receive a very generous 20% donation from easy2name.com for all labels purchased - please visit their website (https://www.easy2name.com/) and select "MAYFIELD CB4" from the drop down list when placing your order.

School Office

Parents/Carers Forum STAFF ROOM

Next Tuesday 3rd December the first Forum will take place in the Staff Room between 9 and 9.30. This will be a termly event hosted by the Headteachers. Our new Chair of Governors, Anna Chaudhri, will also be present.

Mrs Ayliffe and Mrs Stepney

Wednesday and Thursday Evening Parent Consultations

Due to the small hall being used for an after school club and this area being extremely busy on these days, if you are attending a Parent Consultation please enter the school by the Year I cloakroom doors. The gates on the KSI playground will be open and notices will be up showing you the way. There will be no access through the front of the school via the small hall, unless you are leaving after 6pm when the gate and YearI door will be locked.

PTA Winter Disco

The Winter Disco will take place on Wednesday 18 December. Tickets are on sale now just £2 each, via Parentpay. **Times:**

3.30-4.15pm Reception and Year One

4.30-5.15pm Year 2 & Year 3

5.30-6.15pm Years 4, 5, 6

Siblings may attend other disco time slots.

Pre-schoolers may attend without a ticket

All children remain the responsibility of their adult at all times

There is still a need for helpers on the day - please sign up at https://doodle.com/poll/khkcws4hhk66yysk

Donations are also requested for the amazing class hampers, which will be raffled at the event. If you can, please bring in any food, drink or gift items and put in the collection boxes in your child's classroom. Thank you!

Mayfield PTA



Reception Cake Sale

Thank you to those who donated, bought and ate the cakes last week. We raised £177 for the PTA, with a donation being given to the Reception classes to buy something for all the children to enjoy.

Mayfield PTA

Under Fives Roundabout Winter Fair

Sunday 8th December 2.30-4.30pm here at Mayfield. Please join us for an afternoon of festive family fun!

Under Fives Roundabout

Christmas Fair at St. Giles - Saturday November 30th 2019, 12:00 to 16:30

Seasonal gifts, crafts, home-bakes and produce will be on offer in the beautiful setting of the Christmas Tree Festival at St. Giles' Church, Castle Street, Cambridge, CB3 0AQ. Mayfield Gardening Club will be selling small gifts to raise money for the garden and will run a mini crafts workshop, where children can make Jingle bell sticks and notebooks. Apart from the stalls, the church will be full of beautifully decorated, real Christmas trees, twinkling with lights. There will be light lunches and seasonal refreshments for you to enjoy.

Dates for your Diary	
Friday 29th November	2D assembly
Wednesday 4 th December	Rocksteady Concert 9.30am - Large Hall

For further dates and information please refer to the school website http://mayfieldcambridge.org/



Thank you to all those who have registered, please keep sharing the scheme.

© Our new total is £121.83

The link to keep sharing is: https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/36988